
Resolutions Regarding Proposed Amendments to the Constitution – to be read 

For year 2020 

 

A153: Amend Article IV of the Constitution Resolved, That Article IV of the Constitution is 
hereby amended to read as follows: ARTICLE IV In every Diocese a Standing Committee shall be 
elected by the Convention thereof, except that provision for filling vacancies between meetings 
of the Convention may be prescribed by the Canons of the respective Dioceses. When there is a 
Bishop in charge of the Diocese, the Standing Committee shall be the Bishop’s Council of 
Advice. If there be no Bishop or Bishop Coadjutor or Bishop Suffragan Bishop canonically 
authorized to act, the Standing Committee shall be the Ecclesiastical Authority of the Diocese 
for all purposes declared by the General Convention. The rights and duties of the Standing 
Committee, except as provided in the Constitution and Canons of the General Convention, may 
be prescribed by the Canons of the respective Dioceses.  

 

A176: Amend Article V – Second Reading (Note: this is actually a first reading, because there 
was a floor amendment in 2018 and therefore must be read again in 2021) Resolved, That 
Article V, Section 1 is amended as follows: Sec. 1 A new Diocese may be formed, with the 
consent of the General Convention and under such conditions as the General Convention shall 
prescribe by General Canon or Canons, (1) by the division of an existing Diocese; (2) by the 
junction of two or more Dioceses or of parts of two or more Dioceses; or (3) by the erection 
into a Diocese of an unorganized area evangelized as provided in Article VI. The proceedings 
shall originate in a Convocation of the Clergy and Laity of the unorganized area called by the 
Ecclesiastical Authority Bishop for that purpose; or, with the approval of the Ecclesiastical 
Authority, in the Convention of the Diocese to be divided; or (when it is proposed to form a 
new Diocese by the junction of two or more existing Dioceses or of parts of two or more 
Dioceses) by mutual agreement of the Conventions of the Dioceses concerned, with the 
approval of the Ecclesiastical Authority of each Diocese. After consent of the General 
Convention, when a certified copy of the duly adopted Constitution of the new Diocese, 
including an unqualified accession to the Constitution and Canons of this Church, shall have 
been filed with the Secretary of the General Convention and approved by the Executive Council 
of this Church, such new Diocese shall thereupon be in union with the General Convention.  

 

A183: Amend Article IX – First Reading Resolved, That the Constitution Article IX be amended to 
read as follows: Article IX The General Convention may, by Canon, establish one or more Courts 
for the Trial of Bishops. Presbyters and Deacons canonically resident in a Diocese shall be tried 
by a Court instituted by the General Convention by Canon. thereof;. Presbyters and Deacons 
canonically resident in a Missionary Diocese shall be tried according to Canons adopted by the 



Bishop and Convocation thereof, with the approval of the House of Bishops; provided that the 
General Convention in each case may prescribe by Canon for a change of venue. The General 
Convention, in like manner, may establish or may provide for the establishment of Courts of 
Review of the determination of diocesan or other trial Courts. The Court for the review of the 
determination of the trial Court, on the trial of a Bishop, shall be composed of Bishops only. The 
General Convention, in like manner, may establish an ultimate Court of Appeal, solely for the 
review of the determination of any Court of Review on questions of Doctrine, Faith, or Worship. 
None but a Bishop shall pronounce sentence of suspension, or removal, or deposition from the 
Ministry, on any Bishop, Presbyter, or Deacon; and none but a Bishop shall admonish any 
Bishop, Presbyter, or Deacon. A sentence of suspension shall specify on what terms or 
conditions and at what time the suspension shall cease. A sentence of suspension may be 
remitted in such manner as may be provided by Canon.  


